
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Thank you all for your continued support of our family and ministry as we serve 

the Lord in the city of Butte, MT.  Over the past months, especially, I am encouraged as I 

see the verse from Philippians 1:27 played out in our ministry.  “Only let your conversation 

be as it becometh the gospel of Christ: that whether I come and see you, or else be absent, 

I may hear of your affairs, that ye stand fast in one spirit, with one mind striving together 

for the faith of the gospel;”.  We have had churches and individuals from around the 

country that have shown us support in prayer, giving, and of their time.  We know God has 

big plans in Butte as we watch him put the pieces together. 

I remember throughout deputation, we stated that we wanted to get to Butte 

prior to the start of the church so we could get acquainted with the area and “survive the 

first winter”.  As I write this, our low temperature for last night got down to -13° and 

today’s high was 5°.  We have over a foot of snow on the ground, and it has been here 

around a month so far.  The adjustment is real, but thankfully, it has not been that bad.  

We have acclimated to it and have enjoyed our time here.  We have learned that you 

must go out in the weather, or you will sit home all the time. 

I am thankful that several pastors around the state have entrusted me to fill their 

pulpits when they need to be out of town.  Our family has enjoyed being able to be in 

these churches and help.  It has also been a welcome opportunity for experience in 

running the services and opportunities to preach.  I am also praying harder that God 

would send us someone that can lead music! 

As we are quickly approaching the start of the new church, we have a few 

churches considering coming out to help, but we are still asking others to consider taking 

some time to come out and assist us with a large John/Romans distribution in March and 

early April.  We have just under 17,000 J/R’s that we would like to get distributed during 

this time.  We also still have just under $4,000 that we need to complete our full list of 

startup needs. 

Each of your prayers are a blessing to us, and God is answering your prayers as so 

many components are coming together.  Just today, God has given us a promise of 16K 

bags for our John/Romans distribution.  May God bless you all as you serve Him.  Thank 

you again for all of your support of our family and ministry. 

In Christ, 

Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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